

Date: 05-14-23

Open with Serenity Prayer @ 9:30 am

12 Traditions – Veronica

12 Concepts – Janet B.

Service Prayer – Moe

Just for Today- Ashley J.

Approval/Disapproval of minutes- Minutes **Not Approved**

Roll Call and GSR Reports

	Group Name	Rep.	GSR /Alt	Avg	New	7 th	Lit.	Prudent Reserve	Donation	Reports	Group officers Secretary, Treasurer, GSR, Alt. GSR
1	A Boy and His Dog	John D.	GSR	21	4		\$47.40		\$50.00	The <u>ONLY</u> men's meeting in the Yavapai Area!! Beginning on the 3 rd Thursday of May, we will now be having celebration of clean time with cake.	S= Joe W, T=Dave M., GSR=John D.
2	A New Light	Jesse	GSR	25	2		\$24.50		\$80.00	None	S= Dave M., T= Ray P., GSR = Jesse
3	Basic Text Study	John G.	Alt	10	2				\$93.00	We, The group are hanging in there loving recovery.	S-Annette. T-John G. GSR=Kirk ALT= John G.
4	Biscuits & Gravy	Mychelle B.	GSR	40	5		\$19.00		\$68.00	Nothing to report.	S-Kyle S. T-Debbie GSR-Mychelle B. ALT-Phillip M.
5	Candlelight	Matt S.	GSR	39	3		\$18.60		\$5.00	Doing great! Lots of new homegroup members.	ALT- Lauren R. GSR- Matt S. T-Bailey G.
6	Girls Gone Clean	Moe	Alt	66	6		\$113.00		\$139.00	We are looking for female speakers. Please contact Nicole @ (480)323-9741. The 4 th Sunday of the month.	T-Sarah GSR- Stephanie, Alt-Moina S-Nicole
7	Gratitude Too	Justy A.	GSR	100	20				\$60.00	Gratitude Too is having a dinner at 6:30 before May 23 rd meeting. Starting point is hosting ALL are welcome. Bring Family, friends	S- Brandon, T- Brandon, GSR- Jay, Alt-Donavan.
8	Lost & Found	Vincent M.	GSR	30	10		\$19.80		\$0		
9	Lunar Nooner	Trent C.	Alt	12	9		\$78.60		\$97.00	Well attended. I felt heat in my loins when I received our attendance and saw we had 9 newcomers.	GSR-Deb H. Alt -Trent C. T-Mallory/Trent s-Darby/Ashley
10	No Matter What	Janet B	GSR	21	1				\$127.00		T-Jessica R. GSR- Janet B.
11	We Do Recover	Kevin L./James	GSRA LT	50/FRI 6/THU	3		\$66.50		\$5.00	Try to raise money for an NA clubhouse by selling shirts. Both THU&FRI meetings are being held at Granite Creek Park.	GSR-Kevin L. T-Jason W. ALT-James S-Britney
12	Recovery Girl Gang	Veronica V.	GSR	13	4		\$45.20		\$0	Meeting is going well, we had a residential treatment come in, it was a great feeling! No concerns	T-Crystal N. GSR- Veronica Alt-Amy
13	Bagdad FNM night group	John	Rep	1.14	1				\$20.00	Could use support All phone numbers from flyers have been taken.	GSR-Brian Q.
14	We Can and We Will	Absent									T- Susan M.

Note: 12_ of 14_ GSRs are present. Quorum **was / was not established.**

Officer Reports:

Chair- Carl S.: We are going to vote on a couple motions. Also, I have been reaching out to DJ vice Chair to support Merchandise opposed to focusing on PR.

Vice Chair – DJ- ABSENT

**Treasurer-Dave M : ABSENT
Final Report is Attached.**

Vice Treasurer -Crystal N.:
Starting Balance: 4, 593.06 Ending Balance: \$5,518.16
Income \$1,674.30

Secretary – Ashley : I apologize for not having last's months open forum. As I explained in the email with the minutes... My laptop reset itself and even with technical help the document could not be rescued. So, I will hand write some of the notes throughout so I have a hard copy until the minutes are complete and it will be stored with the rest of the documents for the month. I have reach out and Dave is assisting me with setting up the google account. There was no mail in the P.O. Box. Thank you for letting me be of service!

RCM1- Susan M: NO Report

RCM2- Annette: ABSENT

Lit: Sean Michael: Cash in- \$930.30 H&I this meeting -\$155.25 Order for this month- \$1039.11

Subcommittee Reports

Activities- Baily G: please see attached report.

H&I Chair Darby B: This committee is doing well, we've had new members come and join in the past 2 meetings. We will have a info booth at the speaker jam. Our panels are doing well aside from having some trouble filling Juvie from time to time. I'll be out of town next month so John is being kind enough to help me run subcommittee as well as represent us at area. I'm grateful for being a trusted servant for this crucial subcommittee and it has been a big part of my recovery. Thank you for letting me be of service.

H&I Vice Chair- Lauren R.: Nothing to report

PR – DJ (interim)- Absent

Merchandise Chair- Adriana: Kevin Vice Chair has stepped down. SO, I will be looking to fill the vice chair. I will be looking for support at events and people with contacts. I need reimbursement of 40 dollars for a sweater pre order that was not filled. I need help getting approval for other area conventions. NO APRIL SALES.

Note: _ 10 of _14 GSRs are present. Quorum was / was not established.

Old Business:

Address all Motions.

Last Month Motions.

New Motions

#1 Motion/Idea: To increase the prudent reserve to \$3500.00 For YASC

Intent: To have enough funds in reserve to allow for inflation and keeping up with the times.

1st- John D.- A boy and his dog

2nd- Mychelle B.- Biscuits and Gravy

FOR: 7

AGAINST: 1

PASSED

ABSTAIN: 1

#2 Motion/Idea: Create an annual budget for merchandise subcommittee of \$3,500.00.

Beginning in 2024.

Intent: To establish S.C. with a budget.

1st-Travis G.- We Do Recover

2nd-Brain Q.-Bagdad FNM Group

FOR: 6

AGAINST: 3

PASSED

ABSTAIN: 1

NEW BUSINESS:

NEW MOTIONS

#1 Motion/Idea: To set percentage of funds above prudent reserve to be donated to region removing \$250.00 Cap bi-monthly= 25%

Intent: Due to increase of prudent reserve at YASc motion for \$3500 we should give back to carry message excess funds.

1st- John D- A Boy And His Dog

2nd- Moina B.- Girls Gone Clean

Emergency Motion TO BE ADDRESSED IMMEDIATELY

Motion/Idea: Add \$150.00 to June Activities for dunk tank debacle.

Intent: To keep pactivity true to advertising.

1st- Matt S.- Candlelight

2nd- John D.- A Boy and His Dog

FOR: 9

AGAINST: 0

PASSED

ABSTAIN: 1

Open Forum:

Group discussion on the structure of NA. Mo is explaining the purpose of the 7th tradition, importance of sending money from area to region to world and how it works.

Trent is getting money to give Baily G for Activities for June event (\$150+\$500=\$650)

MO- Gratitude too event, When is the event? May 23 Starting Point Church @ 6:30 pm.
Adrianna- treatment facilities are welcome.

Kevin L. suggest we need an entertainment committee for NACONA. Mo- seeking a logo for NACONA slogan "2 lives 1 lifetime" Please see MO! Janet- we need support every vice position for NACONA is open the more help the better.

Close Meeting: 1st _ John D-A Boy And His Dog

2nd _ Mychelle B- Biscuits and Gravy

Yavapai Area Service Committee of Narcotics Anonymous Financial Report

Date: 05/14/23

Income	
Description	Amount
Donations	744.00
Literature	930.30
Activities	
Activities [Cash]	
Merchandise [Square]	
Merchandise [Cash]	
Verde Valley Activities	<549.00>
Total:	1,674.30

Expenses	
Description	Amount
Regional Donation	<250.00>
Literature	<690.35>
Activities [Debit]	650.00
Activities	<340.00>
Merchandise	48.00
Storage	<110.00>
Rent	20.00
Printing Supplies	
Zoom	14.99
Domain Registration	15.72
Total:	748.71

Donations		
Groups	Representative	Amount
A Boy and His Dog	John D.	50.00
A New Light	Jesse L.	80.00
Bagdad F&M Topic	John G.	20.00
Basic Text Study	John G.	93.00
Biscuits & Gravy	Mychelle	68.00
Candlelight	Matt	5.00
Girls Gone Clean	Moina B.	139.00
Gratitude Too	Jay	60.00
Lost & Found	Vincent M.	
Lunar Noonier	Trent C.	97.00
No Matter What	Janet B.	127.00
Recovery Girl Gang	Veronica V.	
We Can We Will	Susan M.	
We Do Recover	Kevin L.	5.00
Total:		744.00

Floating Budgets	
Description	Amount
H&I	155.25
Total	

Final Balance	
Description	Amount
Starting Balance	4,593.06
Income	1,674.30
Expenses	748.71
Ending Balance	5,518.65
<i>Deposit</i>	905.60

Activities report to YASC May 2023

Good morning Area! We have not had an event since last area so I do not have anything to report on that, but we are very excited for the speaker jam next weekend on May 21st!!!! Please help us by announcing this event and sharing with your friends! A few reminders to announce, side dishes are potluck so please bring something if you can and bring your camping chair in case we run out of seats in the ramada! We will have our own kayak rentals as well, separate from whoever usually is doing it at the lake, for a suggested \$10 an hour. Also we will be having a raffle and auction and have received some awesome stuff especially from what Dave got for us at MACCNA, so bring cash!!! Please keep us posted if you know of a treatment center that is coming and how many so we can accurately plan for burgers/hot dogs! We cant wait to see you there!

As for our June event, we do have a major issue. Just Ask rentals has closed their doors and is not honoring our rental for the dunk tank. We have already printed and have the flyers going around for this event which have a big dunk tank on them. I have done my best to find a replacement but it has been tough. I found one finally and was given a quote that was more than 2 times what we were going to pay at just ask (which is just over \$150), after explaining the situation they were willing to come down from 415 or so to 300. This is unforeseen and not budgeted for. I did not plan to ask for extra funds for this event, but since we have already have the flyer out and people are excited about it, I am asking our area to allow us 100-150 extra in addition to our monthly budget on this event. 150 preferably since that is how much extra the rental will cost and are comfortable with the rest of the budget we've already set, but I think with at least the very least 100 we could hopefully still buy enough balloons for the water balloon fight and enough food for main dish. I know we are trying to have everything sent back to the groups, as we should, but this is time sensitive as I need to let the rental company know if we are keeping the reservation as soon as possible. If you guys are not willing to vote immediately, maybe we have GSRS let us know their groups votes within a few days via text to the secretary or something? I can not make the company wait until next area (1 week prior to the event) and cancel the reservation when they are willing to waive part of their fees because of our predicament. Thank you!!!! So we need our budget for June today.

Trent is reading my report, so I wont make him read this out loud as if it were him. As many of you already know, Bailey has another baby on the way! What this means for activities is that I will need a lot of extra help at the end of the year, especially at the campout. I will be 37 weeks pregnant at the campout. I will not be able to put on an event in October but will rely on the committee to make that happen. We are planning November and December events already as well!

As for July and August we have events in the works. We are searching for a locati9on for July as I have just found out our desired location is unavailable for our event. We are looking to do an indoor(due to monsoons) game night/pizza somewhere on a Saturday evening. If anyone has contact to somewhere they think may work, please let me know ASAP! Maybe the church in PV where events were last year? August we are planning a movie night and are also looking into location/logistics for this.

Thank you for letting me be of service and lets have some fun next weekend!!!

-Bailey G